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  May the Lord abundantly bless you, your family, business, and church during 

this Christmas Season and the New Year!


As you have sown into the River of Life Ministries during this year, we pray that God will open the windows 
of heaven and pour out for you and your family such blessing that there will not be room enough to receive it. 


We invoke the blessings of God for you in Deuteronomy 28:2-8:

“All these blessings shall come upon you and overtake you, because you obey the voice of the Lord your God:


Blessed shall you be in the city (where you live), and blessed shall you be in the country.

Blessed shall be the fruit of your body, the produce of your ground and the increase of your herds…


Blessed shall be your basket and your kneading bowl. 

Blessed shall you be when you come in, and blessed shall you be when you go out.


The Lord will cause your enemies who rise against you to be defeated before your face; they shall come out 
against you one way and flee before you seven ways.


The Lord will command the blessing on you in your storehouses and in all to which you set your hand…


We also invoke God’s divine protection for you in Psalm 91:1, 3, 5, 6, 10-11:

He who dwells in the secret place of the Most High shall abide under the shadow of the Almighty. Surely 

He shall deliver you from the snare of the fowler and from the perilous pestilence. You shall not be afraid of 
the terror by night, nor the arrow that flies by day, nor of the pestilence that walks in darkness, nor of the 

destruction that lays waste at noonday…No evil shall befall you, nor shall any plague come near your 
dwelling; For He shall give His angels charge over you to keep you in all your ways. Amen 

Highlights of the RLM Missions in 2023

Costa Rica in February

Bogota in March

Equipping 
young 

leaders in 
Barran-
quilla, 

Colombia 
in July

Ministered and helped 
Ukrainian people in Aug.

Merry & Blessed

Christmas! 




  By the grace of God, I was able to equip young leaders in Costa Rica in February, Bogota, Colombia in March, Barranquilla, Colombia 
in July, Ternopil and Vinnytsia, Ukraine in August, Indonesia and Malaysia in September,Vertical Church in Virginia Beach in August, 
and conducted GHN seminar courses at Rescue Hampton Roads Movement led by Jeff Guill at Christian Embassy International Church in 
November and December. The following results are what the Lord has done through RLM this year: 449 salvations, 180 divine healings, 30 
deliverances, 50 baptism in the Holy Spirit—a total of 710 people had been touched by the Holy Spirit this year. May the Lord richly bless all 
those who had sown into RLM this year! We pray that everyone who reads this December newsletter will sow a generous year-end giving 
unto the Lord to expand the kingdom of God through River of Life Ministries in 2024 and beyond for His glory. Thank you!

Ministered and conducted the GHN seminars for young leaders in Indonesia and Malaysia in September

MINISTRIES IN HAMPTON ROADS, VA

Ministered at Rescue Hampton Roads

Ministered to Young People at CEIC

Christian Embassy International Church

Taught a GHN Evangelism course at Rescue Hampton Roads Movement at Christian Embassy International Church in December

After the 
evangelism 

training, 
we went 
out and 

won  souls. 
I led two 

young 
people to 
the Lord.


